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We're deeply troubled by increased hate crimes in Scotland against specific groups. Hate crimes targeting the LGBTQ+ community have risen by 67% in the last ten years. People with learning disabilities are experiencing a surge in reported disability-aggravated hate crimes. Racism and bullying persist in schools. Gypsy Traveller communities face challenges in reporting hate crimes, often seeing racist verbal abuse ignored. We urge the Scottish Government to improve reporting mechanisms, raise awareness in educational and law enforcement settings, and address systemic failures in responding to hate crimes.
In 2023, the Scottish Parliament passed the Gender Recognition Reform (Scotland) Bill, but the UK Government obstructed the Bill's enactment, causing immense disappointment. This is detrimental to the human rights of trans people, including non-binary people. We seek assurance from the Scottish Government to exhaust all avenues for passing gender recognition reform and call on the UK Government to reconsider its position.
It is very difficult for people on low incomes in Scotland to access justice through the courts.  This is because Scotland’s legal aid system is crumbling, with fewer and fewer lawyers willing to take legal aid cases. For example, in 2022, 122 out of the 139 most deprived communities had no civil legal aid firms, leaving nearly 90,000 people without local access. We strongly welcome the Scottish Government plans to put more enforceable human rights into law, but this must be accompanied by improved access to affordable justice. We urge you to ask the Scottish government to commit to a timeline for legal aid reform. 
There are very significant human rights issues in Scotland’s prisons. This includes high numbers of deaths in custody, delayed Fatal Accident Inquiries, and 24% of people in Scottish prisons are on remand. 10 out of 15 jails in Scotland are overcrowded and this has contributed to a nearly 40% surge in self-harm incidents over the past year. Clear information on the Scottish Government's initiatives to address these issues is vital.
